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Master of Fishing Vessel Pleads Guilty to Sea-Fisheries Offences of Logbook 

Under-Recording and Landing in a Non-Designated Port 

 

The Master of a fishing vessel, Tony Gill, from Inis Mór, pleaded guilty at Cill Rónáin 

District Court on the 5th of September 2024 to two charges under sea-fisheries law 

including the logbook under-recording of Monkfish onboard the fishing vessel 

“Independence” and landing Monkfish catches at Cleggan, Co Galway. Cleggan is not 

a designated port for the landing of Monkfish catch weighing 750kgs or more. The 

Court imposed fines of €800.  

The offences were detected on the 31st of May 2023, during an inspection by Sea-

Fisheries Protection Officers of the Sea-Fisheries Protection Authority (SFPA) of the 

vessel at Cleggan pier, where a total of 955.26kgs of boxed Monkfish had been 

landed. Following a cross-check of the recorded weight in the fishing logbook, an 

under-recording of 595.26kgs of Monkfish was detected. The Court heard evidence 

that 480kgs of the species Rays had been recorded in the logbook however, on 

inspection, no catches of Rays were onboard or landed.  

An SFPA spokesperson stated: 

“The SFPA notes the decision and seriousness attached to these offences by the 

Court. Accurate data recording in catch documentation by Masters and operators is a 

key tool in the accurate assessment of stocks in Irish and EU waters. Accurate catch 

data in EU waters is the basis for calculating sustainable catch limits to avoid depletion 

of stocks and ensuring a healthy future fish stock for fishing communities. The decision 

of the Court also highlights the importance of the requirement for certain Monkfish 

landings to take place in designated ports in order to ensure effective monitoring of 

Monkfish catches which is necessary for measures to support the sustainability of 

these stocks. Information on designated ports for landings of certain fish is available 

on the SFPA website. The SFPA commends the officers involved for the thorough 

investigation.” 

Ends 



Note to Editor 

Details on Designated Ports can be accessed on sfpa.ie and here: 

https://www.sfpa.ie/What-We-Do/Sea-Fisheries-Information/Prior-Notification-

Designated-Ports-for-Community-Fishing-Vessels 

 

Further Information  

About the SFPA  

The Sea-Fisheries Protection Authority (SFPA) is the independent statutory body 

responsible for the regulation of the sea-fisheries and the sea-food production 

sectors. It promotes compliance with the EU Common Fisheries Policy, sea-fisheries 

law and food safety law relating to fish and fish products, verifies compliance and, 

where necessary, enforces it. Its mandate covers all fishing vessels operating within 

Ireland’s 200-mile limit, over 2,000 Irish registered fishing vessels wherever they 

operate, and all seafood produced in Ireland’s seafood processing companies. The 

SFPA operates through a network of regional port offices situated at Ireland’s main 

fishery harbours. For further information visit: www.sfpa.ie  
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